
Spring Hill Elementary School

School Council Agenda

March 8, 2023  7:15 a.m.

Conference Room

Members Present:
Jamie Munoz, Principal
Anissa Freeman, Assistant Principal
Dorothy Shepard, Teacher Representative
Corey Rieke, Teacher Representative
Cara Colson, Title I Parent Liaison
Laura Weston, Parent Representative
Dennis Brown,Parent Representative
Jerome & Luisa Thompson, Parent Representatives

With regards to old business, Matt Jackson, Coordinator of Digital and Media Services

presented information to the school council regarding ways to to keep  your own personal

children safe at home;

● While at school, your child’s Chromebook is locked down. No Snapchat, Twitter, etc. on

Chromebooks

● In elementary school, we don’t allow email, so your child cannot email outside nor can

they receive email from anyone else.

● There are filters to see what sites students are visiting, unauthorized sites can quickly be

blocked; Any sites that would be deemed “violent” are blocked. Everything children type

into Chromebooks are filtered even if you’re at home or Starbucks.

● Encouraged parents to start having conversations with students about what they are

doing on their Chromebooks. We are trying to prepare students for the digital society.

Here at SHES, Mrs. Lavallo conducts a digital citizenship class.

● It is strongly recommended that students not be in a room without parental supervision

while using a Chromebook,  due to safety concerns. Mr. Jackson suggested parents

provide scenarios to your children as to what could happen while on a computer.

● Through Orchestrator, teachers are able to view what students are doing on their

Chromebooks from 7 a.m. until 5 p.m. Items that have been deleted in Google can be

retrieved through the Google vault, so encourage students to not type anything that’s not

appropriate.

● Common sense media is a great landing place to determine if books, movies, apps, etc.

are appropriate for certain ages. Bark- parental control for iPhone, Android and Amazon

Fire. If parents are interested in any of these, Matt Jackson is happy to assist parents.



With regards to new business, Mrs. Munoz presented information from our 90 Day Review. She

reviewed our school improvement plan and asked for feedback from all. She discussed the

successful night we had with “A Walk through History”. We had lots of parent participation and

heard lots of positive feedback from all who attended. She asked for feedback from our Student

Led Conferences and parents as well as staff members. It was a successful night and we had a

huge turnout. Parents were able to gain lots of information from their children presenting their

data.

Dr. Freeman shared Milestones dates and times (for the initial test and retesting dates after

students have received remediation) as well as the importance of ensuring students get a good

night’s sleep, a filling breakfast, and being here on time and ready to do their very best. She

shared the format of the Milestones for both ELA and math. Dr. Freeman informed parents of

the Milestones Mornings dates and times to receive additional information and practice for the

Milestones. She also provided information on achievement levels for each grade level for reading

and math.

The next council meeting will be held in May in conjunction with the Title I Stakeholders'
Meeting. .

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Anissa Freeman
Recording Secretary


